
St. Mary’s Church 
Parish Finance Council Meeting 

Nov. 10, 2022 
6:30 P.M. 

Fort Atkinson Rectory 

Others in attendance: Fr. Nicholas Radloff-pastor 

(1) Opening prayer led by Steve Kuennen. 
(2) Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm. 
(3) Review of minutes from previous meeting – September 15, 2022 and were accepted                                                                                                                 

 Financial and Pastoral Business 

(A) Reviewed Financial report, budget contributions are down (- $ 1,700.00), reviewed overall 
assets, they are slightly up, due to recent benefactor estate gift. 
Report was accepted by unanimous consent. 

Building and Grounds Business  

(A) Pest control was discussed, wasps have been problematic, Presto-X had been contacted and a 
change to the contract was made to cover for the treatment of wasps. 

(B) Garage Roof is in need of replacement, decided to install tin roof, estimates for replacement are 
being handled by Steve Kuennen. 

(C) Estimate for tuck pointing repair from Krause Construction is being conducted, should have 
estimate shortly. 

(D) Organ repair, power supply had to be replaced, parts, labor, travel expense totaled $ 900.00. 
(E) Old defective chest freezer removed from basement and was replaced with a new 15 cubic ft. 

freezer at a cost of $ 679.00 
(F) Held a discussion on placing a statue at St. Mary’s Cemetery to create a feeling of faith, peace 

and reverence to the faithfully departed. The cemetery board will be contacted to determine 
feasibility and possibly have fund raising event to secure funding for the statue. 

Thank you for your continued support, try to encourage others to attend mass! The world needs 
our Prayers! 

Respectfully submitted,  

Mike Hensley 

Attendance: 
Term Member  Office Sept. 15 Nov. 10 TBD TBD 
2024 Wayne Schmitt  P A   
2023-X Steve Kuennen V-Chair P P   
2024-2 Michael Hensley Sec. P P   
2023-X Janet Schmitt Chair P P   
       


